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Greentown Town Council Meeting
'

JUNE 17,2025
6:30 PM

Members Present: Scott Deyoe, Craig Standish, Mark Lantz, Clerk Teresa Duke

Absent: Debra Everling & James Skinner

Meeting was called to order by President Scott Deyoe.

Minutes of Previous Meeting: The minutes of the previous meeting (05/20/25) were presented
for additions or corrections. Mr. Deyoe asked for a motion to accept the minutes. Motion was
made by Mr. Lantz. Motion was seconded by Mr. Standish. Motion carried.

Approval of Dockets: General Fund total expenses for May - Jime 17th were $261,317.24.
Water Fund was $52,550.54. The Wastewater Fund totaled $90,321.29. The Stormwater Fund
was $16,888.06. The Council received Fund Appropriation Reports and Payroll Check registers
for payroll ending 05/25/25 & 06/10/25 in caucus prior to Town Council meeting. Mr. Deyoe
asked for a motion to accept. Motion was made by Mr. Standish. Motion was seconded by Mr.
Lantz. Motion carried.

Items from Attorney - Nuisance Abatement Update on 119-121 North Meridian Street &
624 West Payton Street: Mr. Peelle stated again that he has not heard from Attorney T.J.
Rethlake or Mr. Hinesley regarding the ongoing cleanup and repair work on securing building at
119-121 North Meridian Street. Mr. Deyoe still has concerns about the current state of the
building, including that there are birds still entering the building through the boarded-up
windows. Mr. Hinesley was to obtain a signed document from a licensed contractor that all
masonry work is secured on his building; the Coimcil is still waiting for the document. Masonry
items of concern are the front walls of the building along with the partial walls in the back. The
Council provided current photographs of the building and asked that Mr. Peelle forward the
photos to Attorney T.J. Rethlake and state that the Council is still not satisfied with the current
state of the building.

624 West Payton Street: Mr. Peelle gave an update on 624 West Payton Street. Danny
Barton's Attorney, Dan May, has until Monday June 23'"^ to respond to Mr. Peelle's pending
motion for judgement.

Mr. Peelle still has not heard back from Central Railroad of Indianapolis regarding the request to
fix all railroad crossings in Greentown. Mr. Deyoe stated that he will reach out to Indiana State
Representative Mike Karickhoff, to possibly get assistance regarding the issues with Central
Railroad of Indianapolis.
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